July 7, 2022

The Codorus Township Board of Supervisors met on July 7, 2022 at 7:30 PM. Board members
present were: Lamar Glatfelter, Bob Gladfelter and Charlie Van Scoyoc. Others present were:
April Rehbein, Steve & Carolyn Bupp, Karen & Brandon Wright, Corporal Marquis from the PA
State Police and Rich Colton.

The meeting opened with the pledge to the flag.
The minutes were approved as corrected.

Corporal Marquis from the PA State Police gave a report for the first half of 2022. Rich Colton
reported that there is a sports car that frequently drives on Buffalo Valley Road over the speed
limit. Charlie asked if there was anyone to look into the Fireworks storage next to his property.
There are tractor trailers unloading late at night into a pole building that was not approved for
storage. Corporal Marquis will have Trooper Simmers contact the Township regarding the
fireworks issue.

Rich Colton presented the consolidation plan for Linda Matthews. Bob made a motion to approve
the plan. Charlie seconded the motion. The motion carried. Vote 3-0.

The sewage non-building waiver for Linda Matthews was presented to the Board. Bob made a
motion to approve the non-building waiver. Charlie seconded the motion. The motion carried.
Vote 3-0.

Lamar opened the hearing for the Cable Franchise. The following questions were brought up:
What poles does Comcast hook up to and who reaps the benefits of Comcast. Bob Gladfelter noted
that the past performance has been poor. There is far too much area in the Township without
service. No additional infrastructure has been installed unless owner had paid for it.

Bob made a motion to close the public hearing. Charlie seconded the motion. The motion carried.
Vote 3-0.

The bills were presented to the Board. Bob made a motion to pay the bills. Charlie seconded the
motion. The motion carried. Vote 3-0.

The meeting adjourned at 8:08 PM

Respectfully submitted

April K Rehbein
Secretary



